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Thursday, May 17
7:30 P.M. Semi-Annual Society Meeting

Sunday, May 20
10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Setup: Dale Smith 






Sunday School Teachers: Nursery / Lydia & Bethany; 4 years-K / Eloné & Phoenix; 



1st-3rd grades / Heather & Kaspar; 4th-6th grades / Sharon Boyesen





11:30 A.M. SPRING BRUNCH and FLOWER SALE (school expansion fundraiser)






(Honk! Auditions – see below)
Tuesday, May 22
9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men Class. Pages 124-137. Lawson’s office






7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love class.  Judsons’
Thursday, May 24
9:30 A.M. Moms’ Morning Class. At Daelen Saltzer’s
Coming Up – Not previously on the calendar: 

Saturday, May 26
Open Apiary Day (see below)


Friday, June 1

7:30-11:30 P.M. Shop Night at Roger’s (see below) 
We Happily Announce the May 13th Baptism of Estella Charlotte Zimmerman, daughter of Rob and Eloné. From the service: “O Lord, our Heavenly Father, we pray that this child may have confidence in Thine immeasurable and infinite power. May the knowledges of good and truth and of Thee shine like a star in her mind.”  
Hearty Congratulations to Dustin Smith!  Dustin graduated yesterday (the 16th) from Columbia University (NYC) with a B.S. in Chemical Engineering.  The same day, he also received – from Franklin and Marshall College (Lancaster) – a B.A. in Creative Writing.  Quite a feat! We offer Dustin our warm good wishes with whatever he takes up next – which seems could be a lot.
Warmest Congratulations to Stephanie Eden Latta! Last night (the 16th), Stephanie was “pinned” by a fellow nurse (Jan Cauffman) at Lehigh Carbon Community College. Today she is graduating from LCCC with an Associates Degree in Nursing (ADN), and after she takes the NCLEX (National Council Licensure Examination), she will be a full-fledged Registered Nurse. She is slated to begin work later this summer at St. Luke’s Hospital (Allentown) in labor-and-delivery, and we could not be happier for her. Well done, Steph, well done indeed.  
Thank You: I would love to give a huge thank you to the society, without whom this huge undertaking – my studies at LCCC – could not have been mastered.  I am exquisitely grateful to all who watched my kids, gave them rides, brought us meals, cleaned our dishes, and cheered me on. Love – Stephanie 
(Some of) the Aussies are Finally Coming! Anthea (Stewart) and daughter Lauren will arrive to our open arms next Thursday. Gavin and Declan will follow toward the end of the year – we hope by Christmas. Yea!
Expansion of the Society Spring Brunch: Speaking of additions, please be informed that this school-expansion fundraiser (happening this Sunday the 20th at 11:30 A.M. after church) will also be a flowery affair, as garden plants and small bouquets will also be for sale. Again, suggested donation for yummy food is $3/person or $15/family. If you would like to help, please contact Karla Buick, Tabitha Judson, or Suzanne King. 
Thank You to Loretta Alden. She has volunteered to help with church fund-raising by being our gift-card bookkeeper, and we appreciate it. 
Gale Smith Reports from Bryn Athyn that if your TV has WiFi, you can project Kempton church services from your computer onto your larger screen.   

KNCS Yearbooks will be available for sale until this Tuesday (the 22nd) only. Call Carla before the copies we have are sent back to the printer on Wednesday. $22. On the office counter. Make checks payable to Kempton New Church, noting Yearbook on the memo line.
The Special Workshop for Honk! Auditions – as well as the Separate Dance Auditions – are being held this Sunday, May 20. At the workshop you will learn music from the show, look at script-excerpts, and be given direction about the roles and some instruction on acting and techniques. Age 13-and-under meet 3:00-4:30 P.M., and age 14-to-adult meet 4:30-6:00 P.M.  Janina Smith, our choreographer, will be holding dance auditions at 6:30 P.M. for a specific dance in the show. Please contact Brandi (Brandi@talismanplayers.com) if you would like to participate in any of this! Thanks – Christine Storch 

Open Apiary Day: Saturday, May 26, 11:00 A.M., weather permitting. As many have expressed an interest in learning a bit about beekeeping, I am having an Open Apiary Day at my home (433 Mountain Rd., Kempton). Come learn about beekeeping, peek inside a hive, or just visit. All levels of interest welcome! RSVP appreciated but not necessary. Suzanne Evans (610-756-4080)
Shop Night at Roger’s Shop:  Please join us from 7:30-11:30 P.M. on Friday evening, June 1, for an evening of conversation and camaraderie. A non-smoking event. Please bring a beverage or snack to share. Questions?  Please call. – Roger (474-390-1922)
Free to a Good Home: 3 used trash cans (PVC). No lid. – Jeremy Synnestvedt (610) 756-4210

Possibly Free to a Good Home: Old hay rake; log or bale pike; scythe handle; and part of an ox yoke. All old and authentic (some repair may be needed). Great for remodeling that den or shop. Also available: Old-tymie Philco am/fm radio desk model. Still works (not really old, but a commemorative model made in the late 80s). Any reasonable offers accepted, or free. – Jeremy Synnestvedt

KID GAMES at the Kempton Fair – June 14-16, Thursday-Saturday:
Again we will be hosting games for kids at our mini-midway.  And we need YOUR HELP! If you are age 13 or older, please volunteer to run game booths geared to those who are age 12 and under (although children of all ages are welcome to play!).  You are invited to fill one or more 4-hour shifts as follows:  

Thursday and Friday – 4:00 to 8:00 P.M. 
Saturday – Noon to 4:00 P.M. 
In addition to your invaluable contribution to our kids and community, here are FREE PERKS for volunteering! 1) Pass to the fair; 2) popcorn; 3) voucher for food, drinks, ice cream, fries, pizza, etc., at our food concessions; 4) camaraderie; and 5) new friends for life!!! To sign up:
1)  Go to signupgenius.com, log in (register if you haven’t already), select “Kid Games at Kempton Fair”, and pick the time(s) you want.
2)  Or call or text me at (610) 698-6536.

Since we have less than one month before the fair, please step up by June 1st!  And check out the Kempton Fair on Facebook and at www.kemptonfair.org. THANK YOU in advance for sharing your time with our fun times at our Kempton Fair. – John Walker, Kid Games Chair, Kempton Fair

Interviews Brought to You by Members of the 9th and 10th Grades English Class
JORDAN DAVIS COOPER

by James Brewer King


Mr. Cooper is the funny, cheerful person who teaches math and high school physical education at the Kempton New Church School. Many of you may wonder what he was really like before he became a math teacher and physical education teacher. Well, I asked him a few questions and here is some secret information that you might not know about him.

Mr. Cooper was born in 1985 in Abington, Pennsylvania. When he was little, he went to the Bryn Athyn Elementary School and then to the Academy of the New Church for high school. After graduating from high school, he attended the Bryn Athyn College for a year. He played soccer from 4th grade up through his year at Bryn Athyn College. During his year at the college he also spent a lot of time at the Mitchell Performing Arts Center helping with set construction and operating the stage lights. He loved working on the stage so much that he went on to Shenandoah University in Virginia where he finished his degree in stage acting.

 Mr. Cooper was married during his last two years at the Shenandoah University. He married Rebecca Smith on June 9, 2007, at the age of 21. Three months after graduating from college, his first daughter, Ginny, was born. He is now a father of two more daughters, Claire and Vera. Mr. Cooper loves being a good father for his children, saying, “I love the joy of the children.” He doesn’t have a favorite child, for he loves all his children equally.

Mr. Cooper loves being a math teacher for the Kempton New Church School. The reason why he loves being a math teacher is because he loves that there are two sides to math. One side of it is straightforward, while the other is full of mysteries that are still unsolved. In the Word, many numbers are mentioned, and all of them have a special correspondence. Yet we aren’t quite sure of their exact correspondence. He enjoys teaching teenagers, because they are in the state where their understanding has been awakened and they are starting to act and think like adults.
Divine Providence 34 talks about ratios, and it is one of Mr. Cooper’s favorite passages. It’s about how there are a thousand spiritual truths resting on each natural truth. His favorite book of the Writings is Charity, and one of his favorite passages is number 166. It is about charity in the common soldier, and how before battle he prays that if he should die, he will die in the name of the Lord, and if he lives, he will live in the name of the Lord. Mr. Cooper also loves the passages in the Heavenly Doctrines that talk about how marriages are eternal. 
Mr. Cooper’s favorite numbers are 13 and 91. He likes the number 13 because it’s a great number despite everyone treating it as if it is bad luck. He likes 91 because it looks like a prime number, but it isn’t. Mr. Cooper’s favorite color is bright orange. He said, “the brighter the color the better.” One of his favorite foods is bacon, and his favorite flavor is vanilla. His favorite sport is soccer, and he loves doing P.E. with the high school students. Mr. Cooper loves the Kempton society. He likes how a smaller society is more personal.

Mr. Cooper is the comedian math and physical education teacher at our school that we all love to have around. He is a great help to the school because he teaches and helps out with the stage and stage lights for everyone who needs help. We are glad to have such an awesome and good man to lighten up each day at our school.

STEVEN KING

by Travis King

It was a Monday evening at 7:00 p.m. when I had my interview with my grandfather Steven King.  He was born on August 4, 1947, in the upper room of an apartment in Bryn Athyn, Pennsylvania. His parents were Louis and Freya King. His father was a minister and so they moved several times, but for most of his childhood he lived in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. Steve grew up with six brothers and seven sisters. When Steve was five, President Eisenhower was elected President of the United States.
When he was young, Steve remembers falling out of a cherry tree and almost hitting a pole with wire fence around it. He would sometimes get in trouble when he would climb on the slate roof of the Pittsburgh church and go up and ring the bell with a little hammer he had. I asked him what his favorite food was when he was growing up, and he said beans and franks, which consists of beans with hot dog bites in it.  He also liked to eat shepherd’s pie with pie crust on top with chunks of meat and potatoes inside. His favorite childhood gift was when he got his 410 Savage shot gun with a magazine on the top. 
The next question I asked him was how old he was when he learned how to drive. He said he learned how to drive when he was twelve, on a Ford station wagon, which he would practice driving around the church parking lot in Pittsburgh. When he was thirteen, his uncle gave him a Chevy truck, and that was his first vehicle. 
 In his twenties he did two years of college, one of those years at a city college in Chicago. He then went to Wisconsin to live with his uncle who was a doctor, and finished his bachelor’s degree there. Steve helped his uncle in the hospital and took his test for applying to medical school, but didn’t end up qualifying. 
He met Janis King when they were both getting a flu shot for a trip to Switzerland. Charlie Cole was taking them. He remembers seeing her walk in to get a flu shot, and she was wearing a leather shirt and pants. They met a few more times, and one of the times he met her at Tonché.  He remembers going on a jeep ride with her. After that they started to send letters to each other. He remembers sending her a record with one of his favorite songs on it. It was called “Appalachian”.
 He then enlisted in the military and served in the military for two years. In those two years he was sent to Germany as a missile expert but was given an early discharge as part of President Nixon’s orders. When he got back from his service in the military he went and worked for Davey Tree Company in Bryn Athyn for a couple of years.

While in Bryn Athyn, his relationship with Janis began to grow. He ended up asking Janis to marry him, about 100 yards from where he was born. They then moved back to Chicago for his prosthetics training. When his training was done they moved to Kempton where they raised their eight kids. Steve worked as a prosthetist for 30 years. A fun fact that I thought was cool is that he estimates that he made about 3,000 arms and legs in his life for different people over the years. 
I really enjoyed interviewing my grandpa Steve King. He is an awesome person and I recommend talking to him about his life because I just talked about a little bit of his life, but there is a lot more to the story. 
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